Low Income Governing Board—February 10, 1999


Board Members Present: Roberto Haro, Diana Brooks, Katherine McKenney, Karen Lindh, Susan Brown.


Consultants Present: Geoff Crandall/MSB Energy Associates, Jerry Mendl/MSB Energy Associates, Michael Karp/Michael Karp & Associates, Clarice Ericsson/CH2M HILL.


Public Present: Jeff Beresini/PG&E, Donna Wagoner/CPUC, Ulla-Maia Wait/CSD, Louise Perez/CRP, Bob Burt/ICA, Dave Rogers/SDG&E, Richard Keyes/RHA, Inc., Dennis Guido/PG&E.


Vice Chair Roberto Haro called the meeting to order at 10:15 AM. A quorum of the Board was present.


Handouts


Proposed Decision: Administration of Energy Efficiency and Low-Income Assistance Programs (Rulemaking 98-07-037)


Draft Decision of ALJ Kenney


LIGB Tasks Grouped by LIGB Activity


Questions for Fred Harris


Public Comment


None.


Agenda Items


Haro reported that the Board had already had a report from its Chair and that they had briefly discussed the LIGB’s written response to the working copy of the Draft Assigned Commissioner Ruling and the Draft ACR Decisions. The Board will follow-up with 1999 tasks for the LIGB and the audit. He added that the LIGB had approved the minutes and asked whether there were any other items which needed to be added to the agenda. 


Lindh stated that the Commission had issued two resolutions dealing with the LIGB’s budget and the utility programs and asked—since many had not seen the ruling—if Haro could summarize them.


Haro said that Stephen Rutledge—who will be replacing Jeff Meloche as a Board member—was expected to attend today’s LIGB meeting. Brown felt that a letter should be sent from the Board to Meloche thanking him for his participation. She noted that he had been particularly helpful in setting up meetings with Bill Schulte and the Consumer Services Division and in trying to integrate information for low income programs with other information. Haro said that he would prepare a letter for Knawls’s signature. McKenney added that during the period of time when Meloche was facilitating payment, the Board experienced no difficulties and that he should be praised for his expeditious handling of things. 


Haro asked to whom reimbursements should now be sent. McKenney said that she had hoped that when Rutledge arrived that they would confirm with him what the Order said which was that—as the official representative of the Commission—Rutledge should receive them. She felt that the Board should extend him the courtesy of asking if that was his understanding of the task. Donna Wagoner felt that that was the way the Board should proceed. Haro said that he would have Knawls contact Rutledge to discuss the matter if he did not attend the meeting today.


Crandall reported that there were six different Commission decisions. It was thought that members of the LIGB would receive copies of the decisions directly. Crandall said that MSB did get their names on the noticed docket list for the PD, but they were finding it difficult to get all the information. He noted that Wagoner helped them receive copies of a couple of the resolutions. Crandall asked whether the Board would like them to make sure that they received copies of the resolutions and PDs were sent to each Board member. 


Discussion of the procedures for getting documents out to Board members. Mendl said that they received one resolution from the ALJ and they had to find other ways to get everything else. MSB asked Wagoner for information on what the major orders were and what they needed to have.


Crandall said that Mendl put the tasks and mandates into a document so that the Board could see by task and date what the orders have requested of the Board.


Brown stated that there was an issue of how they made sure that the LIGB received everything that they were supposed to. She wasn’t sure whether the appropriate person to handle this was Fred Harris or Wagoner or Sharon Weinberg, but asserted that someone had to make sure that they got all of the documents that were related to orders, decisions and advice letters. Brown felt uneasy that the LIGB was not responding to some things because they didn’t know about them. Lindh thought that this was a legitimate issue, noting that G.O.153 comments were due yesterday and that the Board might have lost an opportunity to participate in it. Discussion that there was no way to be sure if parties were receiving all of the pertinent documents.


Wagoner said that in terms of the rulemaking that was now open, she could make sure that Board members were on that service list to receive documents. She said that she would also try to email things as she received them. 


Discussion that the advice letters were a totally different process Brooks stated that there was a new procedure where they only mailed the resolution to people who commented on the utility advice letters, but that Knawls had received a copy. She only found out about the resolution later through her management.


Lindh asked whether there was a concept in place where the resolutions and decision would be placed on the web so that members of the public could access them. She said that some of the information they needed did not seem to be accessible through the website. Wagoner said that although the PUC was redesigning the website, it would be awhile before that was taken care of.


McKenney said that there should be a way for the Board to communicate with the Assigned Commissioner or through David Gamson to the Assigned Commissioner. She thought that the board had a fundamental issue about the availability of any and all materials and that as an advisory board they should receive everything. She said that if they didn’t have that mechanism, the Commission should tell the Board what mechanism they could use. McKenney stated that the direction had to come clearly with the structure from the top that everything will be sent.


Brooks thought that everything was being sent by the commission. She stated that there needed to be someone on the Board—whom she assumed would be Knawls—who would make sure that once a document was received, that Weinberg sent it out to other Board members. She felt that they should not approach Commissioner Neeper stating that the Board was not receiving documents because Knawls was on every service list. Wagoner confirmed that Knawls was on the service lists. 


Discussion that the Board needed to find out whether Knawls was in fact receiving documents. Haro suggested adding this as an agenda topic for the next meeting. 


Lindh thought that having Wagoner volunteer to email advice letters to Board members would resolve a lot of issues, but she felt that it did not resolve the issue of having CH2M HILL send information, such as the last Board packet which she did not receive. Brown added that she also did not receive a Board packet.


Haro asked to have this added as an agenda item. He proposed having Knawls discuss what he received and asking Weinberg to discuss how she received and disseminated information. 


Crandall read an excerpt from final order G-3245 which stated “we expect in the future for the low income governing Board to submit comments and recommendations on any advice letter or application submitted with regards to programs under its oversight.” He said that it was a broad requirement.


Haro said that the distribution channel was fine but that they needed to tweak it to make sure that they were receiving what they needed and to make sure that they had the staff support to enable the Chair to look at what he or she is getting in and to make a determination of how quickly to respond and who should be involved in helping the group respond. He said that this would be a problem because the Board did not have that kind of staff support and he wasn’t sure if they could ask CH2M HILL to do something like that. He suggested that they discuss this in a future meeting because they would always be in a predicament of not being able to respond adequately to things that were surfacing as long as they didn’t have the kind of staff to tell them how to respond or what needed responding to.


Brown said that in those kinds of decisions—such as the eligibility criteria for CARE and ULTS—there were typically 20 days to respond. With a day or so to put it in the mail, the Board then would have to find a way to fit it into its schedule of meetings or have some other way to respond or else default, which would make the Board look bad.


Beresini said that PG&E received its copy of G.O.153 on January 21st, but that he did not receive the actual order until February 3rd, two days before the he needed to have a draft prepared. He felt that the Commission did get the information out to them.


Lindh stated that there were three components to this issue that Knawls needed to address in the next meeting:


Make sure that each Board member was getting the necessary information


Ensure that someone—either CH2M HILL or MSB—was tasked with the responsibility of preparing draft responses.


Develop a mechanism to ensure that the Board could respond in a timely fashion if things came up between Board meetings and that might be to have a subcommittee appointed or to delegate it to the chair.


Lindh felt that all of these links had to be put together to forge a real policy chain. She said that this should be put on the agenda and there ought to be accountability. Brooks felt that the Board should discuss what mechanism would be used between meetings. It was suggested that the Chair could make a proposal and then the Board could then discuss it.


Tasks


Crandall reported that the tasks related to the various orders and resolutions directed by the Commission were from E�3583, E-3585, E-3586, E-3245, the ACR from December 21, 1998 and the original PD. Wagoner noted that R.94-12-001 should be added to the list.


Crandall reported that the vast number of recommendations had been accepted by the Commission, with the exception of targeting high end users and the pilots which were not well documented enough, but that these could be revisited by the Board for the year 2000. 


Brown stated that there was still time to submit reply comments on the ULTS CARE eligibility. Discussion that it was due on the 8th, and replies were due five days later. Since the PUC is closed on Friday and Monday, the LIGB could sent its reply to be received by Tuesday. It was noted that the Board had not received comments from other parties.


Discussion that content was the issue and that then the response could be sent to Charlene Treat. MSB agreed to prepare a first draft for Brown to look at and then make comment. MSB will then send it to Weinberg for filing. The Board decided to wait until later in the meeting to work on the letter. Lindh stated that there were four points which needed to be addressed and if the Board agreed on any or all of those points, that would then be fodder for the reply. Haro suggested a break before lunch to allow Crandall and Brown to take a look at this.


Crandall suggested agreeing on the tasks to be included in the budget. Tasks will include: 


Developing the budget, the needs assessment (holding public meetings and bringing the input before the Board; the Board will then decide whether to include it as a filing with the Commission on the 26th); 


the ALJ workshop (which will include milestones, tasks, Board member appearance, the outreach planning); and 


the April 20 Phase 2 Comments.


Brown said that some of the questions which the Board needed answers to were within the expertise of attorneys within the PUC. She felt that the Board would have to figure out how to get that, whether the AG could assist the Board, or whether the Commission could authorize—through the assigned Commissioner’s office—a short contract with Shute, Mihaly & Weinberger or another law firm. It was discussed that this could not be put in the LIGB’s budget.


Crandall suggested reporting the Board’s need for help as a burning question and noting ways in which that could be satisfied. Brown suggested footnoting their needs. and noted that the CBEE would be facing the same issues. Haro suggested speaking with the CBEE to find out what they were doing. Lindh asked whether this was an action that the Commission could take under its own auspices to look at the legal structure of all of these boards.


Haro said that perhaps the boards should get together to create a statement which might make an impact. Brooks felt that the Commission was aware of the problem and reminded the Board that the biggest constraint was from the lawsuit and the lack of an agreement. She stated that the Commission had been constrained as well from getting help and acknowledged that they were looking to other parties because they didn’t have a way to do it themselves.


Haro said that the LIGB needed to have a paper trail indicating what its limitations were and what recommendations it made to the Commission. He felt that there should also be coordination with the CBEE.


Phase 2


Crandall asked for the Board’s input on Phase 2. He asked if they envisioned white papers or solicitation of comments from meeting participants. He noted that the LIGB had to have comments submitted to the Commission by May 18th. McKenney said that the Board now had four potential forums: 1) the public workshops which they would be required to participate in, 2) the ALJ or energy workshops, 3) the Board’s own meetings, and 4) the role of the Advisory Committee or advisors for the Board. She stated that many of these required expenditures. 


Discussion that there now were four basic categories for expenditures to create meetings, separate from the tasks of the consultants. It was noted that there would continue to be meetings held by the CPUC at which Board representation was required and that although there might be fewer formal Board meetings, more meetings would require technical and administrative support in order for the LIGB to be prepared for it and to present papers. It was also noted that workshops, Board meetings, public workshops and the AC or advisors to the Board would have to be budgeted.


Haro said that he or Knawls had been appearing at required meetings without charging the Board for their appearance. It was discussed that if this was to become a regular occurrence, that compensation would have to be addressed especially in terms of airfare. 


Brown said that she needed to have clarified the programmatic work associated with Phase 2: how it fit into the budget; how oversight of utility program administration would be captured and how the budget allowed for it; how the Board would evaluate the programs and how we would move forward. 


Crandall stated that they should draft a white paper, work with a committee member, circulate it to the members, receive comments, make a decision at the May meeting. Brooks suggested inviting people from the AC and others to make presentations to the Board on different alternatives, which could then go into a white paper or a draft, circulate that, get comments and discussion and then finalize it. Discussion that it would be useful to hear options.


Mendl said that there were many other topics that they needed to touch base on. He suggested having a procedure where the utilities on certain issues could go first, such coming up with a draft proposal for the statewide selection criteria. He felt that they had a good sense of what they need to do for Phase 2, that they would use their discretion, state what their assumptions were and could deal with any changes at the February 24th meeting. He felt that unless they moved on, they wouldn’t have enough time to get through the substance of what they needed to present.


Energy Division workshop


Crandall said that in looking at the Order again, it appeared to be a joint thing effecting the CBEE as well. In terms of the task and level of effort, they would assume there would be a list of questions and some coordination, discussion with committees and appearance by someone representing the LIGB.


McKenney asked to go over what was proposed in the Order. Crandall said that the workshop would be convened on April 18th. McKenney stated that the Energy Division would provide the structure and that the Board’s burden was to bring in its concerns and issues. She felt that there was nothing new about their issues and that it was a matter of framing them for a presentation forum. Discussion that the Board would have to pull together and prepare materials for the hearings. 


Brooks suggested adding to the agenda another discussion. She felt there was some misunderstanding regarding Knawls’s letter of December 16, 1998 and about whether parties such as ORA or Latino Issues Forum could take positions different from those of the Board. She said that Shute, Mihaly & Weinberger had clarified that this was possible, so she didn’t want people to be surprised. 


Brown said that there was a distinction between having an organization take a formal positions distinct from that of the Board and having Board members who sat on the Board and also represented those organizations articulate them. She said that she never articulate a position on behalf of Latino Issues Forum on anything having to do with the Board business because it was too confusing and because there is a conflict. She felt that that was probably the line that Board members should draw. 


McKenney said that the structure under Bagley-Keene, the Brown Act and/or the Roberts Rules of Order stated that the members of the body are bound by the decisions of the body. When the body made a decision by democratic vote, Roberts Rules of Order required a member of the body to support the decision of the body in the public forum. Brooks asked to have this added to the list of questions for Fred Harris. Haro said that one thing they did not want was to have one member of the Board lobbying a position that was different from the consensus of the Board.


Brooks stated that it was not a consensus if she voted against the Board. McKenney said that it was a democratic decision of a body. Brooks disagreed and it was discussed that the Board needed legal advice regarding this issue. It was agreed that this would be taken up at a future meeting so that it would be cleared up before the Board went into public meetings.


Crandall went through the steps associated with attendance at the Energy Division workshops in order to determine—in terms of the budget—how many days they should plan for. He assumed that MSB would circulate a document which would contain the Board’s issues. He asked how many days MSB should plan for in order to attend those meeting and if MSB should plan to be there or whether Board members should be at those meetings.


Wagoner was queried about the number of days for the workshops. She felt that the initial workshop would probably be one or two days and if parties expressed an interest there would be future workshops. 


Lindh added that a final response to the Energy Division’s report should be added to MSB’s task list. Crandall reported that the tasks as discussed would be: initial statement, attendance at the meeting, summary report to the Board, and possible final response.


Discussion of what might happen after June 30th regarding the preparation of the Board’s tasks, etc. and the uncertainty of continued staffing. McKenney said that the LIGB would need some advice to find out whether the Board would need to design an RFP for technical assistance covering July 1 forward. 


McKenney thought that they would want to revisit the administrative support. Discussion of how the CBEE set up its administrative support model. Wagoner said that the CBEE’s administrative staff was being funded out of Edison, which included setting up the meetings, noticing the meetings, doing the minutes and maintaining the website. McKenney thought that the Board should look into replicating that model and suggested asking Jeff Schlagel and Peter Miller to give them a budget amount, based on that model for administrative support. She said that the Commission clearly wanted the LIGB to move in that direction and had been critical of their costs. Discussion that the Board should show its intent in bringing down the budget by rebidding the administrative support or plugging in the CBEE’S model. 


Brown asked what the possibility was of renegotiating the extension with the unions on the technical consultants. Wagoner said that the Commission staff was working on that. It was felt that there might not be anyone in the public sector with MSB’s expertise.


McKenney said that she would take responsibility for getting the administrative budget information from the CBEE and relaying it.


Monitor program changes for 1999 LIEE/CARE implementation


Crandall explained that the Board had oversight responsibility for these programs. The utilities would be directed to work with the Board and they would then suggest the next round of changes which would be due on October 1st. He suggested that the Board should try to communicate well with the utilities. Brooks noted that some of this would be discussed about in the ALJ workshop, because the intent was to come up with a whole schedule and to format what the Board was going to do in terms of planning and policy implementation. 


Brown stated that there could be various components, from having the utilities to do presentations on how their numbers have changed or giving the Board a report from time to time. She felt that the Board would not want to be in an embarrassing situation where it didn’t have any idea of what the utilities were doing with regard to the orders and then coming up short when evaluated by the Commission. Brown clarified that because the Board had a responsibility, it needed to have an idea of what was going on.


Mendl said that there was a requirement for standardized reporting formats for utility programs and the Board should figure out whether they wanted to have it modified or expanded to include other things that the Board would like to see in its standardized reporting format.


Beresini discussed PG&E’s concerns with the utilities’ program changes and stated that a formal process could not be changed overnight. He asked that PG&E be given notice soon enough to make any needed program changes. 


Develop LIEE/CARE pilots for 2000 and 2001


Crandall reported that four million dollars worth of pilots needed to be developed between now and the technical advice letter filing of October 1st. There was also a direction from the Board to work with Native American communities if it still wanted to pursue that. He noted that the pilots could be a considerable effort and that they had to prepare the RIA—the repair impact analysis. All of the proofs that they apparently didn’t show and were objected to would have to be satisfied during the technical advice letter filing.


Program year 2000 changes


Crandall said that they had made decisions for suggested changes for PY2000. He recommended resubmitting a document capturing the Board’s decisions—the original filings were made on November 13th and December 24th. He felt that this would impact year 2000. There would be an expedited ruling—two or three months from now—from the PUC on the LIGB’s suggested changes for the year 2000 programs, which would provide guidance to the Board and the utilities regarding program changes. Crandall suggested that the Board pull their policy recommendations out of the RFP, have them repackaged and then re-filed with the Commission for their review and ruling. 


Crandall noted that the Commission could agree with the suggested changes, ask for modifications, or reject the whole thing. In the case of rejection, the Board would have to work through the process and get the recommendations to the utilities so they would have the benefit of the LIGB’s thinking before the October 1st filing.


Crandall continued that under these orders there might be the possibility of suggesting any kind of program changes that the Board wanted to pursue. There was a clear provision in terms of the tasks of this Board, to advance or suggest to the Commission for adoption of any kind of policy rule. If the Board came up with any thing that they wanted to make a priority, it could be brought forward. He was not sure of how to put a budget figure to that. Mendl said that they could identify roughly the amount of technical support that would be required behind the scenes and come up with a budget for the Board.


Lindh asked for clarification of what this budget item was. Crandall read from the Order “the boards may bring policy issues to the Commission’s attention and consideration prior to the development of any specific program plan including…guidelines for the program design, funding criteria, recommendations for specific programs and pilots that the boards would like to see implemented in the coming year or broad policy recommendations.”


Haro noted that it was not required of the Board. Crandall said that this was probably best triggered by someone on the Board saying that this was really important and we want you to pursue it and then the consultants could bring it back to them.


Revisitation of LIEE funds


Crandall said that the Board might want to revisit how much was being allocated to LIEE, which is currently locked in at 1996 funding levels. Brown said that some of this was going to be addressed through the legislature and that the Board should attend the legislative meetings. Discussion of how the Board might advocate for more or less funds and it was decided issues needed to be addressed.


Mendl noted that there was a policy decision involved as well because there were more people on and eligible for CARE, so there was some idea of low income needs and then there was money which could serve through the LIEE program. Brown said that there was some pending federal legislation that proposed matching funds for states that had certain kinds of low income programs. It was suggested that the Board look into that.


Administrative functions 


Administrative functions were defined as meetings, Board travel, etc.. The Board elected to skip this for now until they received proposals from CBEE and CH2M HILL. 


Standardized costs for CARE and LIEE


The filing will be due on the May 15th. Crandall said that they would have to interface with the utilities and that the Commission asked the Board to work with the utilities figure out a standardized treatment for the costs. Under the standardization reporting guidelines, the utilities will file a joint proposal to the Board by May 1st and by June 1st the Board is to report to the Commission with a proposed approach for reporting guidelines.


Small utility/principal utility involvement


Outreach was seen as being the first round.


Reassess targeting of LIEE program for high users


The Commission rejected targeting high energy users. Crandall said if the Board wanted to revisit this issue, it should be done prior to the October 1st filing. Mendl said that there were a couple of issues which the Commission rejected—targeting of high end users and the co-pay on refrigerators—but left the door open to revisit. He said that self-certification had been accepted, but the door was left open for others to respond.


Richard Keyes felt that a high end user program was discriminatory against low income families because they couldn’t qualify for the program. He said a high income program was clearly discriminatory against ratepayers who had invested in the programs but could receive no services. Keyes said that another issue was a management issue and that as long as there were competitively bid programs, contractors would selectively market the customers who had the most work to be done in their houses and bypass others. Keyes stated that a third issue was that targeting of users would be extremely expensive. 


Haro said rather than discuss the procedures, they needed to determine whether they wanted to revisit the issue. The Board decided to leave the issue of targeting high energy users and the self-certification issue on the table.


Coordination with other programs (WAP/LIHEAP)


Crandall noted that one of the Board’s positions was to do something more with the enhancement of LIEE, CARE and other programs. The Board decided to look into the legislation to see what it meant. Mendl said that if these were specific recommendations that the Board wanted the Commission to consider, they could be readdressed. Crandall said that these could be pulled out of the RFP, resubmitted and there could be a ruling on its merit.


Revision of the Board’s Charter and Bylaws


Revisions to the LIGB’s own charter and bylaws were discussed, in particular section 2.2, which charged the LIGB with developing an RFP. Crandall said if the Commission ruling held, then they should remove the RFP officially from the charter. McKenney asked whether the Board might be premature in changing the charter until it saw whether the Board’s structure itself—through the workshop—was changed in some way. She said there was the possibility that the Board’s task, the charge and the structure might be changed by the Commission in the coming year. It was decided that the Board could identify some tasks with some funding levels behind it and make revisions to the charter in response to any changes in the Board’s mission.


Resubmission of November 13th and December 24th documents


Discussed previously. The Board decided to extract, repackage and submit the recommendations contained in the November 13th and December 24th documents to the Commission.


Performance incentives and AEAP procedures


The Board will be served with documents involving performance incentives relative to the non-mandatory LIEE measures which the Board will have to respond to. Crandall said that this appeared to be a formal service.


Eligibility revisions on G.O.153


Eligibility revisions on G.O.153 were originally contained in the November 13th filing. The Board will repackage this. It was noted that there was an ongoing ULTS proceeding about this and a decision will be expected in September 1999. This will be added to the list of tasks.


Program Year 2000 filing


Crandall said that if the Board decided to send this in and it was rejected, they would have to deal with changes made to the year 2000 programs for both LIEE and CARE. He stated that the board has been encouraged by the Commission to revisit the issue of co-pay and reported that there was a specific reference made to the inter-utility agreement between SoCalGas and SCE, in which the PUC required that the Board work with the utilities to expandthe agreement in joint delivery of these services. Crandall was not sure what the Board’s role would be in this.


Native American communities 


Crandall said that the Board had previously discussed getting more involved with the Native American communities, but he was not sure what this meant in terms of the budget.


Move programs to statewide uniform delivery


Crandall reported that this was the selection criteria for moving programs to a statewide uniform delivery, that is, the further development of the measure selection criteria. Mendl noted that they had already defined the selection criteria method, but it had not been ruled on by the Commission. He said that once they received a Commission decision, the Board should decide on how to move forward.


Developing year 2000 programs for hard to reach communities


Defined as developing year 2000 programs for the underserved and hard to reach communities. This would be decided by the needs assessment. The Board decided to task for that right now.


Monitoring competitive bidding of these services


It was discussed that beginning in 1999, the Board would be asked to look at ways to use competition for the delivery of services through 2001. There was uncertainty about how this could be accomplished.


Ongoing coordination between the LIGB and the CBEE


This was discussed as not just having a budgetary component and that there needed to be ways in which the boards coordinated their services, to the extent that there might be overlap of programs. McKenney suggested having members of the CBEE attend an LIGB meeting and make a presentation perhaps sometime in July or August. 


Mendl asked if there was a way to have a joint meeting. McKenney said that it was possible, but that the enabling legislation and Order said that the boards should not meet at the same time to allow the public to participate in both. It was noted that holding a joint meeting might not be a bad idea.


Unexpected appearances before the law judge


Discussed previously.


Crandall asked if there were other things which needed to be added to the task list. Brown reported that there were two new Commissioners and that the Board members should introduce themselves and make the program known to them.


Mendl said that there would be some budget lines which needed to be justified by task and milestones could be hard to track as separate items. McKenney suggested using a programmatic approach, with a narrative statement of what the elements were. Mendl said that he would speak with Wagoner about what the Commission was hoping to see in the budget.


Questions for Fred Harris 


Discussion that the Board submitted questions to Fred Harris on December 1, 1998 asking for a written response and how the Board could get a response to these.


Added to the original set of questions will be 1) Brooks’ question of the role of Board members speaking in public forums as independent of the decisions of the Board and 2) Brown’s question of how to ensure that the Board received all appropriate advice letters, filings, resolutions; the means of transmission of all official documents.


It was noted that because the RFP was no longer on the table, some of the original questions were moot. The Board felt that Harris should respond in writing and asked to have this included as an agenda item for discussion at either the February 24th or March 16th meeting. Brown suggested that since Commissioner Neeper and Dave Gamson volunteered—at yesterday’s meeting—that the Board was entitled to legal and technical support, perhaps the Board should go through them.


Wagoner said that an attorney—Verania Lahos—had been assigned to the Board, in addition to Fred Harris. Haro asked Wagoner to contact Knawls regarding Verania Lahos’s attachment to the Board so that he could contact her and make arrangements for her to meet with the Board. Brown suggested conveying this to Dave Gamson and Commissioner Neeper, so that they could assign whomever they wanted to have work with the Board. McKenney clarified that this letter would be a recitation to the Commissioner to assign the appropriate legal staff.


The Board discussed amending or deleting some of the questions which related to conflict of interest for the RFP process. Brooks said that she had a document from Shute, Mihaly & Weinberger which laid out some of this and which she had previously given to Fred Harris. Haro asked Brooks to send a copy to Knawls. Brooks said that she would send a copy to Knawls and to Lahos.


Questions to be asked were:


What can the advisory committee discuss during the RFP development? The elements that we have undertaken are: policy objectives, IPA roles and responsibilities, measure selection criteria, audit and evaluation of programs, LIEE program design, and CARE program design. (This will be kept in case the RFP process is resuscitated.)


We will be undertaking: transition issues, performance incentives, bid evaluation criteria and bidder selection criteria. (This will be kept.)


How can the LIGB describe a process and tasks for its advisory committee in a way that allows the AC to provide meaningful technical advice without compromising the options of AC participants to bid on the eventual RFP? 


How can our consultants collaborate more effectively with contract and legal staff at CPUC in the future?


Conflict of interest and the role of Board members speaking in public forums as independent of the decisions of the Board.


How to ensure that the Board receives all appropriate advice letters, filings, resolutions. Means of transmission of all official documents to Board members.


The ability of the Board to contract out any components of existing contracts to other entities maintaining the existing scope.


Refresher on Bagley-Keene.


McKenney suggested having everyone take a copy of Bagley-Keene and reading it. Lindh said that it would be helpful to her to have advice from people who have been following this. McKenney will write up the Board’s revised questions and send it out.


Draft Decision of ALJ Kenney 


Discussion of filing a reply and whether the LIGB was already on the service list to receive this. Brown suggested getting copies of what’s been filed. Discussion of how extensive other comments might be and that the Board had until Tuesday to file its comments. 


Discussion of program qualifications. Perez said that this was an important issue, especially since welfare restructuring. She said that people who had a small investment or 401K would not be able to qualify. Beresini said that if they were doing self-certification this would effect very few customers and that PG&E would not be checking this. 


Brown said that the person who was highly ethical, or who felt that they would be committing perjury if they didn’t disclose this, would be the one who was penalized. She felt that if there was an ambiguity in welfare to work issues and with the elderly, they needed to get an exclusion or have an exception made. 


McKenney said for purposes of calculating liquid assets, pension funds and sheltered and protected income should not be included. Brown suggested that MSB speak with Perez to clarify the language and reminded them that comments would need to be filed by next Tuesday. MSB will have to coordinate with Weinberg by Monday. The Board suggested noting in its comments its support of the Commission’s decision not to use liquid assets.


Haro asked Beresini why PG&E chose June 1st. Beresini explained that PG&E asked to have this made effective June 1st because, was a natural time to make changes to its applications and coincided with changeover to self-certification. Beresini suggested coordination so that PG&E won’t have to change its applications twice. Brooks was concerned that this might change penetration rates. 


Discussion that having those with liquid assets (retirement plans, investments, etc.) not qualify and having those with property qualify was inherently unfair. The Board decided to leave out of its response that it supported the decision. MSB will draft the response and get it to Brown for review.


Wagoner will send the four sets of comments that were filed on the rulemaking 94-12-001 to Jerry Mendl. Haro asked that CH2M HILL the PUC to speak with Stephen Rutledge and then have him added to the Board’s official letterhead. Also, he should be sent some kind of a notice. 


McKenney said that she would get back to the Board with information about where to send invoices. Guido asked to have the information as quickly possible.


The meeting was adjourned at 1:30 PM.
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